
Dear Faithful Prayer Partner,

“Would I be welcome at your church?” This was a 
question I was asked recently in a New Hampshire state 
prison by a man who trusted Christ during a prison revival 
in December 2024. I receive this question often, and my 
response is always the same: ABSOLUTELY!! How can I 
say this with such confidence� )uke �ġ��-�� says, “And 

Jesus answering said unto them, They that are whole 

need not a physician; but they that are sick. I came not 

to call the righteous, but sinners to repentance.” Jesus 
embraced sinners, not approving of their sins but loving 
them in spite of their sin! He even told His disciples in 
John ��ġ��, “By this shall all men know that ye are 

my disciples, if ye have love one to another.” I am so 
grateful for a Saviour who loves sinners right where they 
are but doesn’t leave them unchanged! 

Family: In January, we took our children to one of their 
Christmas presents. Hannah and I decided to prioritize 
experience gifts instead of toys that quickly break. We 
want to create lasting memories. Using two companion 
passes from Southwest Airlines and hotel points, we 
Ńew our family to the $rand  anyon for less than our 
usual Christmas spending. It was incredible to see 
Hannah and the kids eTperience it for the first time. The 
whirlwind travel was well worth it. February was a quieter 
month for our family as we prepared for the birth of our 
fourth child, Matthew Jr. I had to take an emergency 
trip to $� because my mom,  ynthia #rank, was facing 
significant health issues, to the eTtent that we feared she 
might transition to heaven. Although there have been 
major changes in our lives (especially hers) as a result, 

thankfully she is doing much better. 
Thank you to those who were aware of 
the situation and prayed for her and our 
family throughout it. Please continue to 
pray for her and her health. 

Ministry: In January, we remained 
actively involved in schools and 
prisons across New England. 

Despite a busier travel 
schedule with trips to 
Arizona and Florida, I 
managed to keep my 
prison commitments as 

planned. We successfully conducted our second annual 
prison revival at a men’s facility in New Hampshire, 
during which one man came to faith in Christ. Our 
pastor, Bro. Chamberland and I have the privilege of 
preaching two Wednesdays each month at this facility, 
along with hosting a yearly prison revival every January. 
A special thank you goes to the Granite State Baptist 
Church for providing refreshments for the inmates and 
to Cornerstone Baptist Church in Goffstown, NH, for 
funding the meals for all the volunteers who came to 
assist. February was somewhat slower for my family 
but not for me. I left NH on Saturday, February 1, 2025, 
traveling to Cleveland, TN, for our annual Ministers 
Practical Training at the Rock of Ages Ministries home 
office. �fter presenting the ministry at a *aryland church 
on Sunday morning and updating and preaching at one 
of our supporting churches in Virginia Sunday night, I 
arrived in Cleveland, TN, in time for the Monday night 
service. During my stay, I presented the ministry at a new 
church in Chatsworth, GA, near my hometown. I also 
participated in special Thursday services at a supporting 
church in Tunnel Hill, GA. Afterward, I drove to Baltimore, 
MD, to pick up my family, and we attended a missions 
conference in Maryland, followed by another service in 
Pennsylvania on our way home that Sunday night. We 
returned home just after 7 inches of snow fell, resuming 
my regular schedule with school on Tuesday. Thank you 
for your prayers for my meeting with a promising facility 
in Maine this week. It has great potential for expanding 
our prison ministry there. Although the facility canceled 
the meeting that day, we have a tentative reschedule 
for April.  I am scheduling meetings for the upcoming 

months, and I would love to set up an in-person update 

with your church! Just reach out to me through email or 
teTt. 6our prayers and financial support genuinely mean 
a lot to our ministry and are essential for our success. We 
are so grateful for your generosity, and we look forward 
to staying connected as we continue our service in New 
England! 

Prayer Requests: 

Savannah, Timothy, & Matthew Jr’s Salvation 
Five new monthly supporters 
New volunteers to join our team 
New Opportunities to Expand Our Ministry 

January February 2025

Matthew, Hannah, Titus,n, Savannah & Timothy
Serving faithfully until He comes,

Check out our 
Facebook page


